Conserve Water – Eliminate Water Thirsty Brush
WEST TEXAS – When we hear “invasive species in Texas,” we tend to think about feral hogs, Africanized bees and maybe even zebra mussels. It’s not very often our minds jump to plants, trees and shrubs as invasive species. But here in West Texas, it is especially true that some of our land is being taken over by aggressively resilient brush such as Mesquite, Salt Cedars and Ashe Juniper.
As the drought continues through 2024, area residents are reminded of how precarious the state’s water resources situation has become. With drought conditions and the population of Texas steadily increasing, supplying water to diverse agriculture, industrial and municipal uses has become a major concern.
Brush has long been recognized as a “water thief” on Texas rangelands. The infamous mesquite tree of West Texas can be seen as iconic for dry, arid climates or as a nuisance invading the land. Throughout history, mesquite trees have always been known for absorbing high quantities of water. Mesquite’s stranglehold is so bad that some people in Africa refer to it as the “devil’s tree.” A single tree can consume nearly 21 gallons of water per day. They absorb groundwater and lower the water table effectively causing surrounding vegetation to die off, allowing the tree to thrive and spread. The total volume of water consumed by invasive brush can add up quickly, especially in severely dry conditions.
In Texas, the clearing of “brush” species is a popular technique to increase water yields, improve livestock grazing and enhance wildlife habitat. Many factors must be considered for responsible brush control projects to achieve these results, including amount of rainfall, evaporation rate and physical characteristics of the site and the region of the state. Since brush management can be expensive, it is important to ensure that it is done correctly, with an eye toward long-term follow-up maintenance practices and grazing management so that both wildlife and human communities benefit. On certain sites, brush clearing might be effective because it could enhance groundwater recharge. Brush management on sites with shallow soils that drain rapidly and are underlain by fractured materials, such as the Texas Edwards Plateau, is most likely to increase groundwater recharge.
Brush management can, under some circumstances, increase water yield. The amount of water “freed up” by brush control can vary widely, however, depending on site characteristics and on what vegetation comes in to replace the brush. Evapotranspiration is the process by which water is transferred from the land to the atmosphere by evaporation from the soil and other surfaces and by transpiration from plants. In some cases, the grass that replaces the brush may actually have an evapotranspiration rate equal to or higher than the brush that was removed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]For more information regarding brush control, the Permian Basin Underground Water Conservation District invites you to visit their office in Stanton at 708 W. St. Peter Street or call them at 432-756-2136.

